Committee Members

Traffic and Transportation Avo Babian, Co-Chair Bob Rieth, Co-chair Lisa Petrus Gil Imber Gregory Wright

California



Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council Traffic & Transportation Committee

Jan 15th 2020 6:30 p.m. Sherman Oaks Library 14245 Moorpark Ave Sherman Oaks, Ca 91423

SHERMAN OAKS NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL

P O Box 5721 Sherman Oaks, CA 91413 (818) 503-2399 www.shermanoaksnc.org

OR CONTACT

Department of Neighborhood Empowerment 334-B E. Second Street Los Angeles, Ca 90012 (213) 847-7164 phone (213) 485-4608 fax or call 311 for information

Minutes

- 1. Meeting called to Order by Avo, Co-chair, at 6:35 pm
- 2. Roll Call: Present: Avo Babian, Gill Imber, Gregory Wright.
- 3. Reviewed and approved minutes of Nov Meeting. Gil made a motion to approve. Avo 2nded the motion. Passed Unanimously
- 4. Public comment on non-agenda items: Gregory passed around the schedule for METRO workshops for GenNExt.
- 5. Discussion items:
 - a. LA DASH-New Route for Van Nuys Studio City DASH: New Route has not been implemented. Avo is in contact with Studio City regarding extending the route to the Universal Metro Station.
 - b. Parking improvement Ideas: Presentation by Bob. Delayed to Next Month
 - c. EV Update: N/A
 - d. Van Nuys Airport issues: Lisa Petrus and Tom Materno will be representing CD4. They will be reporting next meeting
 - e. Bike Share ideas: Tom Capps will be reached for help in this category
 - f. Solution to Car Traffic in Sherman Oaks
 - i) Hillside Traffic: Gill gave an update, there will be Electronic Message Board explained that small streets are jammed, to guide commuters away. A Comment by Greg, more "brownies" need, meaning white glove officers. Also complaints about White Bollards on Valley Vista turning North on Van Nuys, they are meant to protect pedestrians but they cause a backup of cars and comments asked for its removal. Yellow Bollards are ok. Gill mentioned inviting LADOT for the next meeting.
 - ii) Discuss Vision Committee Plan: Gill said it's a good idea but too farfetched to be accepted
- 6. Action Items:
 - a. Motion to support decrease of Noise pollution by controlling Loud cars. **Tabled.** Avo 1st. Gil 2nd
- 7. Updates:
 - a. Sepulveda Corridor Project: N/A
- 8. New Business—Artin wanted to discuss adding designed Ride Share pick up and Drop off areas. Gregory had a list of ways to make LA more pedestrian friendly. Kira wanted an action item for next month, a letter of support for funding for a light on Beverly Glen and Valley Vista.
- 9. Next Meeting –. Next Traffic and Transportation meeting, Feb 12th. Next SONC Board Meeting Feb 10th
- 10. Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm